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Many people asked the lead agencies to consider an alternative that

would remove the viaduct and replace it with a four-lane surface

roadway along Alaskan Way and include transit improvements. Without

a host of improvements and modifications, a four-lane Alaskan Way

would create even more congestion on I-5 and downtown streets than

the alternatives evaluated in the Draft and Supplemental Draft EISs.

Transportation studies performed for this project indicate that replacing

the viaduct with a four-lane surface street would substantially increase

congestion for most of the day and part of the evening on I-5 through

downtown Seattle, downtown streets, and Alaskan Way. On downtown

streets, traffic would increase by 30 percent; though traffic increases to

specific areas like Pioneer Square and the waterfront could exceed 30

percent. With a four-lane roadway, traffic on Alaskan Way would

quadruple to 35,000 to 56,000 vehicles per day compared to about

10,000 vehicles today. This traffic increase would make Alaskan Way the

busiest street downtown, carrying more traffic than Mercer Street does

today. The increased traffic congestion would also make travel times

worse for buses, making transit improvements along these streets

largely ineffective. Finally, neighborhoods west of I-5 (Ballard, Queen

Anne, Magnolia, and West Seattle) would be less accessible and would

face longer commute times.

FHWA, WSDOT, and the City of Seattle appreciate receiving your

comments and recognize your preference for the 2004-Cut-and-Cover

Tunnel Alternative as a replacement for the viaduct. Because the project

has evolved since comments were submitted in 2004, please refer to the

Final EIS for current information.

 

I-470-002

Construction of the Olympic Sculpture Park in 2008 led to the indefinite

suspension of the George Benson Line Waterfront Streetcar service

because it displaced the vehicle storage and maintenance facility. King
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County Metro currently provides replacement service with fare-free bus

service on the Route 99 Waterfront Streetcar Line. The routing and stop

locations for this line do not exactly duplicate those of the waterfront

streetcar; however, Route 99 serves the same neighborhoods—the

waterfront, Pioneer Square, and Chinatown/International District. With

the Bored Tunnel Alternative the final location of the streetcar will be

determined by the Central Waterfront Project being led by the City of

Seattle. Both the Cut-and-Cover Tunnel and the Elevated Structure

Alternatives include the streetcar along Alaskan Way.

 

I-470-003

The opportunity for new public open space is one of the main

advantages of the Bored Tunnel Alternative.
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